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MEDIA RELEASE

Women’s Legal Services NSW welcomes the release of the report of Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Assault inquiry into the Bethcar Children’s Home.

We represented thirteen women who were children in state care, placed in the Bethcar home, in the 1980s. They were physically and sexually abused. When they escaped and reported the abuse, they were not believed, and were returned for further punishment. These women are now suffering the long term effects of the trauma they suffered. Six of our clients gave evidence at the Royal Commission.

On behalf of these women we conducted litigation against the State of NSW. Throughout the six years that the litigation took its course, we came up against extraordinary obstacles. The Royal Commission’s report released yesterday has exposed the extent to which the authorities responsible for the abuse our clients suffered would go to avoid accepting responsibility for their actions. The Royal Commission found FaCS, Crown Solicitors and their barristers failed in their duties and obligations to the court. 

For example; they did not disclose evidence that would have helped our clients demonstrate that their claim could be heard out of time; they made our clients prove they had been abused even though one of the abusers had already been convicted and gaoled; they set surveillance on our clients even though surveillance would be of no use in demonstrating psychological injury.

The evidence before the Royal Commission also revealed how litigious the approach was to impecunious, traumatised clients, and to Women’s Legal Services as their representatives.

As a result of the Royal Commission’s Inquiry the NSW Department of Community Services has undertaken not to dispute out of time applications for child sexual abuse.  This is a significant recognition of the fact that many child victims may take years to become ready to speak about the abuse they suffered.

Community legal centres, and specialist women’s and Indigenous services, can benefit the whole community. This is an example of how one case can drive a change to the procedures of the government, and can prevent future wrongs, for all citizens. And it could not have happened without community legal centres properly resourced and assured of independence. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Contact: Helen Campbell, Executive Officer 0415 296 392.


[image: NACLC_TMlogo_vertical2]Women’s Legal Services NSW   PO Box 206 Lidcombe NSW 1825 
Administration: (02) 8745 6900   Fax: (02) 9749 4433   Website:  www.wlsnsw.org.au  
Women’s Legal Resources Limited   ACN: 002 387 699   ABN: 88 002 387 699


image1.png
WOMEN’S LEGAL SERVICES NSW
S

Incorporating

Women’s Legal Resources Centre
Domestic Violence Advocacy Service
WDVCAP Training & Resource Unit
Indigenous Women’s Program

Walgett Violence Prevention Service




image2.jpeg
-
This Centre
is accredited by

NTM

National Associatign of
Community
Legal Centres

J






o e B s s S o 1 S RS
ey e oy Commn o T8 G i 1
ol s s st e

e e o oy e ot
o sttt s ey o s 1 Gt

B e b e e e

S

o e o v o o o o s v o

0 st vl s iy S oprat Gy S
R irubon o n oot b b b g o s T s
oo 5t oty s e Y o o
T ey s




